

OPG #13 Meeting Minutes

| | | | |
|---------------------------|-----------------------------------|---------------------------------------|-------------------|
| Author: | Mark Cornall | Email: | Mcornall@gsma.com |
| | | Tel: | +44 7825 262 160 |
| Date: | 25/04/2023 | Time: | 13:00 – 15:00 BST |
| Subject: | OPG #131 Meeting Minutes | | |
| Attendees: | | | |
| Capgemini Deputy-Chair | Shamik Mishra | shamik.mishra@altran.com | |
| Attendees | Deepak Gunjal | deepak.gunjal@altran.com | |
| | Fabiola Lopez | fabiola.lopez@americamovil.com | |
| | Gao Chen | cheng96@chinaunicom.cn | |
| | Eddy Fung | Eddy.Fung@Dell.com | |
| | Bart van Kaathoven | bart.van.kaathoven@ericsson.com | |
| | Magnus Olsson M | magnus.m.olsson@ericsson.com | |
| | Amit Wankhede | amit.wankhede@gslab.com | |
| | Masaharu Hattori | ma-hattori@kddi.com | |
| | Tetsuya Chiba | chiba@kddi.com | |
| | Elisabeth Andersson | elisabeth.andersson@matrixx.com | |
| | Diego Preciado Rojas | diego.preciado_rojas@nokia.com | |
| | Martin Oettl | martin.oettl@nokia.com | |
| | Junpei Uoshima | junpei.uoshima.mt@nttdocomo.com | |
| | Rida Zouaoui | rida.zouaoui@orange.com | |
| | Nishant Gupta | gnishant@qti.qualcomm.com | |
| | Vijay Sangameshwara | s.vijay@samsung.com | |
| | Jyrki Penttinen | jyrki.penttinen@syniverse.com | |
| | JUAN JOSE PEREZ ENCINAS | juanjose.perezencinas@telefonica.com | |
| | Mario Gonzalez del Campo Munoz | mario.gonzalezdelcampo@telefonica.com | |
| | Nataly Rojas | nataly.rojascalderon@telefonica.com | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |
| GSMA Attendees: | Mark Cornall Toyeeb Rehman | mcornall@gsma.com trehman@gsma.com | |
| Other Attendees: | | | |
| Absent / apologies: | | | |

ALL GSM ASSOCIATION MEETINGS ARE HELD IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE GSMA'S [ANTI-TRUST](#) AND IPR COMPLIANCE POLICY

| <i>Security Classification</i> | | |
|--------------------------------|-----------------------|---|
| Non-Confidential | Project Team or Group | X |

© GSMA, 2023. The GSM Association ("Association") makes no representation, warranty or undertaking (express or implied) with respect to and does not accept any responsibility for, and disclaims liability for the accuracy or completeness or timeliness of the information contained in this document. The information contained in this document may be subject to change without prior notice. This document has been classified according to the GSMA [Document Confidentiality Policy](#).

1. GSMA Antitrust Policy and Agenda

GSMA Anti-trust and US entity list statement were noted.

The agenda for the meeting was approved.

2. OPG#130 Meeting minutes

No comments were made.

Minutes of OPG#130 were approved.

3. Action Points

Action points were reviewed. No additional comments

4. OPG MWC Las Vegas Release planning

Mark presented the planning for the OP MWC Las Vegas 23 release highlighting that the CN deadline at the start of May was getting closer.

5. Enhanced Charging

Elizabeth and Mario Gonzales de Campo presented OPG_131_Doc_03, on enhanced charging. Following comments were made:

- Enhancements to east/west interface will need a granularity of information to be agreed to allow settlement of edge computing usage. The existing data model does not include the developer identity so charging can be done in regular increments. This will need to be added.
- Meeting believed that the Lead and partner OP periodicity for charging should be consistent but no need to specify the granularity that will be needed in OPG.
- OPG may need a request to OPAG to support this functionality in the East/West interface
- Assumption in federated edge computing charging for resource utilisation that the truth comes from the partner rather than the lead operator.
- Email has gone to Deepak about the aggregation level. Deepak is processing this note for consideration in the East/west interface.

- Elizabeth and Mario raised a query if APIs to expose charging/billing information to application providers was needed at the OP?
- Mark commented that this would be difficult as OP does not necessarily have a full view of charging, particularly where network charges apply that may be handled in existing rating engines.
- Open Question to the group for consideration if we should have a way in the operator platform to examine the latest situation for billing and include in OP functionality or leave to existing BSS. All to consider this question and it will be covered the next time the billing document will be discussed.
- CN is considered complete and now moving to CR

6. Maintenance: CR0001R4 - Security

Mark presented OPG_131_Doc_04, CR0001R4 to complete the update to the security sections. Following comments were raised:

- No significant comments. Remaining comments were reviewed and resolved

CR 0001R4 is approved and will be sent to FSAG for additional comments.

7. Maintenance: CR0004 SBI-NR remove management of service availability of LADN

Mark presented OPG_131_Doc_04, CN0004 – A proposal to remove management of service availability in LADN. No Significant comments.

CR0004 is approved

8. AOB

Meeting functionality seemed to work. Comments of difficulty with Bart and moving to a new phone with the Microsoft approval app. Ongoing issue with Elisabeth. One report on email going into junk folder. All asked to put Member gateway into safe senders list. Some intermittent issues with mails to China Mobile.

Member Gateway was launched. Mails have been sent to the new list. Those seem to go to the junk folder for some users in which case it is best to add the domain to the safe sender list. Other than that no major issues have been reported.

OPG#132 will take place on 4th May as a virtual meeting. An invite has been sent using Member Gateway.

2nd Half 2023 F2F meetings planned:

- for the MWC Barcelona 24 release:
- Dates 16 to 19 October
- Hosts are invited to make their interest known

#131 Call closed at 14:08 GMT

Action points log

Open action points

| Action number | Description | Status | Notes |
|---------------|---|---------|--|
| OPG 126.01 | Tom to support Vijay and Niranth to ensure that the EDGEAPP to OP mapping allows for functionality that cannot be mapped. | Open | Tom not able to make meeting. Analysis done. Waiting on alignment. Postpone to OPG#132 |
| OPG 127.01 | Sandra to check with FSAG on what to refer to for the security controls related to edge computing and whether they can check the security maintenance CR when done. | Open | CR approved and now ready to be cleaned and sent to FSAG |
| OPG 130.01 | Sandra and Tom to include the name change of OPG.02 in the LS to SDOs to inform on the publication of the MWC Las Vegas 23 release. | On hold | on hold until the LS can be prepared at the end of the release |

Closed action points

| Action number | Description | Status | Notes |
|---------------|-------------|--------|-------|
| | | | |
| | | | |
| | | | |

Decisions

| | |
|------------|----------------------|
| OPG.131.01 | CR0001R4 is approved |
| OPG.131.02 | CR0004 is approved |
| | |
| | |
| | |